## REGULAR MEETING OF THE KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD HELD MARCH 26, 2024

A regular meeting of the Kenosha Unified School Board was held on Tuesday, March 26, 2024, at 7:00 P.M. in the Board Room at the John J. Hosmanek Educational Support Center. Ms. Yolanda Adams, President, presided.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. with the following Board members present: Mr. Battle, Mr. Meadows, Mrs. Modder, Mrs. Schmaling, Ms. Stevens, Mr. Price, and Ms. Adams. A quorum of members was present. Dr. Weiss was also present.

Ms. Adams, President, opened the meeting by announcing that this was a regular meeting of the School Board of Kenosha Unified School District. Notice of this regular meeting was given to the public by forwarding the complete agenda to all requesting radio stations and newspapers. Copies of the complete agenda are available for inspection at all public schools and the Superintendent's office. Anyone desiring information as to forthcoming meetings should contact the Superintendent's office.

No Awards or Recognitions.

Dr. Weiss gave the Superintendent's Report.

Mrs. Modder and Mr. Price gave the Legislative Report.

Views and comments were made by the public

Mr. Battle made a motion to approve the Course Proposal for Advanced Placement Spanish Literature. Second by Mr. Price. Motion carried unanimously.

Mr. William Haithcock, Chief of School Leadership, along with Ms. Rhonda Lopez, Principal/Head Start Director, presented the Head Start Federal Grant Request, submitted by Dr. Weiss, Heather Connolly, Regional Coordinator of Leadership and Learning, and themselves.

Mr. Price made a motion to approve the 2024-25 Head Start Federal Grant Request totalling \$2,620,247. Second by Ms. (W)-35 Tf0n0 Tr 12 0 0 12I2T33 (t2ad)6 (11-3 (a)) IJEE

Mrs. Modder presented Resolution 421 – Cesar Chavez Day (March 31, 2024) in English and Ms. Adams presented the same resolution in Spanish.

Mrs. Modder made a motion to approve Resolution 421 – Cesar Chavez Day 2024. Second by Ms. Stevens. Motion carried with dissention.

Ms. Stevens read and moved to approve three donations to the district. Second by Mrs. Modder. Motion carried unanimously.

Board Members made announcements, including thanking Mr. Battle and Mr. Meadows for their service on the board, as this was their last meeting.

Mr. Meadows